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The meeting of Student Grievance Committee was héld today. It was from the point of view of
allowing sick students to enter the campus with their vehicles. It was presided Prof (Dr) P.G

Burade. The following members were present for the meeting:

Sr. No. | Name Position Signature

L. | Prof (Dr) P.G Burade Chairman Pt

1. | Prof (Dr) Milind M. Patil Member \ W
I11. Prof (Dr) Prasad R. Baviskar Member _
1V, Prof (Dr) Gayatri M Phade Member %%ﬁ/

Vo o Prolildr) Kakesh S, Patil Membher A L I A
VI Prof (Tr) Amol 1) Patgantwar Membher N (
VIIL Prol (D) Sudhit N Patil Meuiber %

VIILL Pro[ Jyoliprakash G Mayal Searatary UV —

IX. Prof (Dr)Pawan Bhaladhare Member W

Aupmla Tleme
Allowing Sick Students to Enter the Institute Premises on their Vehicle

The meeting was called to order at 2.30pm by the Chairperson. The agenda item, which was a request
from the student body to allow sick students to enter the institute premises on their vehicle, which is
otherwise prohibited.

The Chairperson invited the Security Officer to present their views on the matter. The Security Officer
explained that the current policy does not allow vehicles inside the institute premises to ensure the safety
of the students and staff. They mentioned that this policy is strictly enforced, and there are no exceptions.

The Student Representatives f)resented the student's views on the matter. They explained that some
students who are sick or have a disability find it difficult to walk to the institute premises from the

parking area. They also mentioned that the current policy puts these students at risk, especially during
extreme weather conditions.

The committee discussed the matter at length and considered various options. It was decided that sick
students who have a medical certificate can enter the institute premises on their vehicle. The Security
Officer would be informed of the policy change and would be responsible for ensuring compliance.




The committee also discussed the need for a designated parking area for sick students, which would be
closer to the institute premises. It was decided that the administration would look into the feasibility of
creating such a parking area.

The committee thanked the Student Representatives for bringing up the matter and assured them that their
concerns would be addressed.

The meeting was adjourned at 3.30pm by the Chairperson.

Minutes submitted by:
[Prof Jyotiprakash G Nayak]

Secretary, Student Grievance Committee




